WINFIELD RECREATION COMMISSION

MINUTES OF MAY 14, 2018
The May meeting of the Winfield Recreation Commission was called to order at 1:07pm by Chair Scott Gill.  Members present were Robyn Tapia, Jeff Long and Joe Wood.  Dena Youle was absent.
There was no one present for public comments.

The minutes of the April 9, 2018 meeting were reviewed.  Robyn Tapia moved and Jeff Long seconded the motion to approve the minutes as written.

In reviewing April bills, Robyn Tapia moved and Jeff Long seconded the approval of the payment of bills in the amount of $50,122.24.

The financial report was given by Superintendent Troy Moree as he indicated the expenditures for the month of April totaled $65,847.06 and year-to-date expenditures of $698,723.55 which represents 75% of the general fund expended.  Expenses in the Employee Benefit Fund totaled $6,609.17 and year-to-date expenditures of $76,700.20 which represents 63% of the fund expended.  Revenue received for the month of April through fees and charges was $24,837.09.  Year-to-date totals include tax revenue of $344,504.01 and generated revenue of $220,768.91 for a total of $565,272.92.  Year-to-date revenue in the Employee Benefit Fund totaled $58,401.93.  Cash balance in the general fund was $526,760.38, cash balance in the Employee Benefit Fund was $59,696.35 and cash balance in the petty cash fund was $150.00 for a total cash balance of $586,606.73.  Cash balance in the checking account was $30,341.49 and cash balance in the money market account was $556,115.24.  Cash balance in the Special Activities Account was $6,597.51 and cash balance in the Joe Thornton Memorial Fund was $13,601.33.

The April participation report was given with the Fitness Center membership standing at 1,267, activity participation at 8,195, pool activities at 1,355 and senior activities at 80 for a total of 9,630.  

DISCUSSION ITEMS:

Moree gave the Superintendent’s report.

Health Insurance
Moree presented the group health insurance premium quotes from Blue Cross Blue Shield of Kansas for WRC full time staff.  Rates increased by $208.55 per month which makes the year cost $31,384.92 for staff.  After some discussion, Robyn Tapia moved and Jeff Long seconded the motion to pay 100% of the health insurance premium for all full time staff through Blue Cross Blue Shield of Kansas.
First Draft of Budget
Moree reviewed the first draft of the 2018-19 budget.  Revisions will be made and the budget will be approved in June.
Candi Fox gave the Assistant Superintendent’s report.

2018 Summer Activities Brochure

Fox presented the 2018 Summer Activities Guide.  A complete list of classes with descriptions can be found on the WRC website.  Fox highlighted the new activities.  Registration will begin on May 19 and continue until classes begin.  First session of activities will begin June 4 and second session will begin July 2.  Two four week sessions of activities will be offered.
Special Events
Fox announced that the starting day of summer registration is Saturday, May 19 from 8-10am.
Fox also announced that the annual Hotdog Night at the Ballpark will be held on Thursday, June 7th beginning at 5:30pm.

Fox presented fliers for the 29th Annual June Bug Jog which will be held on Saturday, June 9th.  The 5K will begin at 8:00am followed by the Junior June Bug kids races.

Fox also presented the flier for the 72nd Annual Kansas State Junior Open Tennis Tournament which will be held on Friday, June 15.  The entry fee is $18 for singles.  The deadline to enter is noon on June 14.  Scott Sisson will be the tournament director.

Mother/Daughter Luau
Fox gave the revenue/expense summary for the Mother/Daughter Luau held on Sunday, April 22.  100 people attended the event and the report showed a net loss of $32.75.  
Ricci Tucker gave the Sports & Special Services Director’s report.

Youth Baseball & Girls Fast Pitch Softball Registration
Tucker reported that there are 184 kids enrolled in youth baseball which make up 32 teams.  This is up 7 teams due to adding the t-ball league.  80 girls enrolled in fast pitch softball which make up 13 teams.  Games will begin on Tuesday, May 29th.  
Adult Softball Registration
Tucker announced that there are currently 13 teams signed up for adult softball.  The deadline to sign up for Adult Softball is May 16.  Games will begin on Tuesday, May 29th.
Active Adults Newsletter

Tucker presented the May & June Active Adults Newsletter.  The flier included Monday afternoon pitch, Mystery lunches, a BBQ and Band Concert, a survey and trips.  
High School and Adult Soccer Leagues
Tucker presented the registration form for High School and Adult Soccer Leagues. The deadline to register is May 18th.  Entry fee is $120 per team and games will begin on June 3rd.
Youth Track Meet

Tucker presented the revenue/expense summary for the Youth Track Meet held on Saturday, April 28.  The report showed a net profit of $11.  70 kids participated in the event.  $1,270 was given to the WHS Track program for conducting the practices and the meet.
OTHER BUSINESS:
COMMISSIONER’S TIME:

The commission adjourned into executive session at 2:10pm to discussion non-elected personnel.  At 2:25pm the meeting was reconvened.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:25pm by Chair Scott Gill. 

